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Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have survived what I 
think has been the hottest 
week ever in school! Thank 
you for sending children in 
with sun hats and caps – it 
does help them to keep 
cooler when out on the 
playground and field.  

 

Year 6 Production 

Next Wednesday afternoon, all of 
our children will be watching the Y6 
production in the afternoon. We are 
very much looking forward to this.  

Year 6 parents, if you have not yet 
signed up on the sheet outside the 
office, please can you do so by next 
Wednesday. 

 

Parent Survey 

Thank you very much to everyone who 
completed the parent survey. It is lovely to read 
the comments about what you have liked about 
school this year and it is always helpful to hear 
your ideas for future development. Some of 
these ideas will be taken on board for the start 
of the new year, and others we will be looking at 
as we go through the year. We will send the 
results of the survey out to you shortly.  

Football 

In support of the England Ladies Football Team, on the days 
they are playing in the Euros, children may wear a football 
top (any team is fine), or a red/white top with the rest of 
their uniform. They do not have to join in with this if they 
would rather not, and may opt to come in usual school 
uniform. The first date for this is Wednesday 9th July.      

Proms in the Playground 
On Monday 14th July at 2:45 we will be holding  
a Proms in the Playground Concert! All of the  
staff and children who have been having brass lessons will be 
performing and we would love all parents and families to come 
and join us for this.              

The PTA will be having a cake stall as part of this event, to raise 
money for the school. We would be grateful for any donations 
of cakes, which may be handed in to the office during the 
morning.                                                                   

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Cranbrook Town 
Band who provide instruments to our children free of charge, 
and to Dr Charlotte O’Neill for giving up her time to teach the 
children. This is an amazing opportunity that the school would 
not be able to afford without the dedication of these people.  

Music Concerts 

A reminder for the parents of children who do additional 
music lessons in school, that Ms Slowgrove’s concert is on 
Wednesday 16th July at 2:30pm and our Rocksteady concert 
is on Thursday 17th July at 2:30pm. 
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Well-done to the children who have been recognised 
today for demonstrating our school values: Compassion, 
Hope, and Community.  
 

Rainbows : Were all on their flight so were 
unable to attend today. 

Y1:   Florence and Anastazja 

Y2:   Chloe and Oscar   

Y3:   Mqson and Amelia 

Y4:   Lucy and Seb 

Y5:   Owen and Oliver 

Y6:   Tristan and Ciaran 
 

Attendance                                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The above table shows attendance for the 
year so far for each class together with a 
view on how this week has changed from 
last week. (Green is Good).  
This week’s winners were Blue Class who 
will receive an extra playtime next week.  

 

Attendance % % Change

This Week
On Last 

Week
Year R 93.8 97.1 +2.5
Year 1 94.0 88.3 -6.0
Year 2 94.3 97.9 +1.6
Year 3 94.6 91.4 -4.3
Year 4 94.0 82.7 -10.3
Year 5 96.6 100.0 +3.8
Year 6 94.8 91.7 -4.0

Attendance %

Year to Date
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10TH JUL 

 1:30pm – Year 6 Play  
 Rainbow Class Trip 

11TH JUL 

 6pm – Year 6 Play 
 Orange Class Trip 

14TH JUL 

 2:45pm – Brass Band Concert - Proms in 
the Playground 

16TH JUL 

 Music Performance for Parents of 
pupils of Katie Slowgrove  

 6:30pm Year 6 Disco 

17TH JUL  

 2:00pm Rocksteady Concert 

18TH JUL 

 Last Day of Term 6 
 9am – Year 6 Leavers Service in the 

School hall 
 12:00pm – Year 6 lunch on the field 
 2:30pm – Year 6 Parents invited for tea 

and cake on the field 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well Done to the children who were awarded a 
Certificate of Excellence this week :- 

Ra nbow - Al rt and Laurie 

Yr 1  - Emily B and Matthew 

Yr 2 - Holly and Joshua G 

Yr 3 - Keiran and Elsie A 

Yr 4 - Teddy M and Esme 

Yr 5 - Elliott and Zara 

Yr 6 -Nell and Michael 

Swimming for Year 4 & 5 at 
Weald Sports Centre 

Thursday : 10th Jul 
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  Catch up with Rainbow Class 
Rainbow class were in a holiday mood today and found out what it was like to fly off on their holidays. They checked 
in at the Airport (classroom), had their baggage checked, passports stamped and even had some of the Yr6 pupils 
serve them food and drink while they sat in aisles onboard the plane. After Landing in the Maldives they spent some 
time on the beach (sandpit) before flying back home. Everyone had a great time and what's more, no one had to 
queue for very long ! 
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Hawkhurst In Bloom 

Years 4 & 5 have produced some very effective 
artwork for a competition as part of the "Hawkhurst In 
Bloom" Festival. Their work depicts scenes inspired by 
their study of the artist Monet. We hope to bring you 
the results of the competition next week. 

Here are just a few of the entries. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Prayer to end the week 
Loving God,  

Help us to look after our school and 
one another.  

Help us to always respect others, 
to do our best, to believe in 
ourselves and to make the most of 
every opportunity to learn and 
grow. 

 

Amen. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Sign up online or by visiting your local Library. For Online 
enrolment, visit -  

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/#online 

Click ‘Join now’ to create your account. 

2. Read books 

Set your own goal and read anything you like. Add 
your books to your profile, with a review! 

3. Earn digital rewards 

Unlock special online badges and a certificate when 
you reach your Challenge goal!* 

*Physical rewards like medals are only available when taking part 
at select libraries. Please check with your local library service 
which rewards they will be offering. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join in NOW! 

Take on the Summer Reading 
Challenge! 

Welcome to the Story Garden... where 
magical creatures, wild tales, and the 

wonders of nature come to life. 

Discover fantastic new books, unlock 
rewards along the way, and archive 

something amazing this summer. 
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